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Social Work Advocates for Social Change strongly supports SB 448, which will 
establish a self-directed mental health services pilot program in the Maryland 
Department of Health that would provide person-centered, culturally responsive, and 
trauma-informed self-directed services to Medicaid recipients in integrated care 
settings. The bill would require an annual allocation of $300,000 in the FY 2027 through 
FY 2029 budgets. A self-directed mental health pilot program will increase access to 
high-quality mental health care and promote the independence and autonomy of its 
participants. 
 
SB 448 will empower individuals to take charge of their mental health needs. A 
person-centered approach to care acknowledges an individual’s strengths and their 
potential to actively manage and improve their health, rather than seeing them as 
victims of their illness or passive recipients of care.i Self-direction involves the 
individual in all aspects of their care and empowers them to prioritize their goals and 
decisions regarding their health and well-being. The self-directed model of mental 
health care involves person-centered goal setting and independence in choosing the 
goods and services that meet the individual’s needs.ii SB 448 will encourage 
individuals to view themselves as capable agents of change in their own lives, 
leading to more positive outcomes and fostering sustainable growth and resilience. 
 
SB 448 will increase access to mental health care by widening both the range of 
mental health service models available in Maryland and the scope of individuals 
eligible to participate in the self-directed service model. Currently in Maryland, self-
directed services are only available under the Developmental Disabilities 
Administration and are not available to individuals with serious mental illness. In 2022, 
30% of Marylanders who reported symptoms of anxiety and depression and who 
required treatment did not receive it.iii Research shows that self-directed services are 
successful in the treatment of serious mental illness, resulting in greater independence 
in housing and employmentiv, as well as in overall recovery and self-esteem.v By 
expanding the use of self-directed services to include individuals with serious mental 
illness, SB 448 will address a critical gap in mental health care accessibility and 
ensure that more Marylanders have the tools and support they need to thrive in their 
communities. 
 
SB 448 is an important step towards creating a more inclusive, effective, and 
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compassionate mental health system in Maryland, as it will increase access to care and 
empower individuals to play an active role in their recovery. For these reasons, Social 
Work Advocates for Social Change urges a favorable report on SB 448. 
 
Social Work Advocates for Social Change is a coalition of MSW students at the University of Maryland School of 
Social Work that seeks to promote equity and justice through public policy, and to engage the communities impacted 
by public policy in the policymaking process. 
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